Instructions for the submission of Direct Healthcare Professional Communications (DHPC)
The translation of any DHPC for medicinal products for human use intended for distribution in Portugal must be previously validated by INFARMED, I.P., albeit its content has been previously agreed between the MAH and EMA or another Member State.
The request shall be addressed to the Directorate of Risk Management for Medicines (Direção de Gestão do Risco de Medicamentos – DGRM), with the following elements:

· a cover letter including:

· information on the applicant* and/or MAH (including contact point’s name and e‑mail);
· background on the need for the DHPC (e.g.: CHMP agreement, final assessment report on granting of a Marketing Authorization, European Commision Decision);
· detailed description of the implementation plan for the DHPC in Portugal, including:

- target populations (whom they are targeted to; including the medical specialties);

- implementing/distribution method (post, e-mail, in person, etc.);

- agreed communication plan or the intended date for dissemination, if the former is not applicable or there is a justification for a different date.

· draft Portuguese translation of the DHPC in an electronic Word format and the final approved English version, when applicable. 

All documents shall be sent to the electronic address info.seguranca@infarmed.pt. 
The MAH/applicant shall wait for the validation of the DHPC translation prior to any action and expect that some further elements or changes will be requested by Infarmed during the assessment.
Electronic signed final version (pdf) of the Portuguese version shall be sent after validation to the email info.seguranca@infarmed.pt.

Portuguese versions of DHPC may be available on Infarmed’s website as of the distribution day. For that purpose, we will need a statement from the applicant/MAH, properly identified and signed, authorizing the use of the document. This statement should also be sent to the email info.seguranca@infarmed.pt.
* Whenever different from the MAH, the applicant must include a power of attorney.
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